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Alexander Von Humboldt RFT as among the stuff to accomplish. ? ? ? ? ? The world is upon me all desolate grown. Alack, my long grief and forlornness! Who
knows.?STORY OF THE OLD WOMAN, THE MERCHANT AND THE KING..As for Queen Kemeriyeh, she flew off to the palace of her sister Wekhimeh and told her what
Meimoun had done and how [he avouched that], whenas he saw defeat [near at hand], he would slay Tuhfeh; 'and indeed,' added she, 'he is resolved upon this; else had
he not dared to commit this outrage. So do thou contrive the affair as thou deemest well, for thou hast no superior in judgment.' Then they sent for Queen Zelzeleh and
Queen Sherareh and sat down to take counsel, one with another, of that which they should do in the matter. Then said Wekhimeh, 'We were best fit out a ship in this island
[wherein is my palace] and embark therein, in the guise of mortals, and fare on till we come to a little island, that lieth over against Meimoun's palace. There will we [take up
our abode and] sit drinking and smiting the lute and singing. Now Tuhfeh will of a surety be sitting looking upon the sea, and needs must she see us and come down to us,
whereupon we will take her by force and she will be under our hands, so that none shall avail more to molest her on any wise. Or, if Meimoun be gone forth to do battle with
the Jinn, we will storm his stronghold and take Tuhfeh and raze his palace and put to death all who are therein. When he hears of this, his heart will be rent in sunder and
we will send to let our father know, whereupon he will return upon him with his troops and he will be destroyed and we shall be quit of him.' And they answered her, saying,
'This is a good counsel.' Then they bade fit out a ship from behind the mountain, (244) and it was fitted out in less than the twinkling of an eye. So they launched it on the
sea and embarking therein, together with four thousand Afrits, set out, intending for Meimoun's palace. Moreover, they bade other five thousand Afrits betake themselves to
the island under the Crescent Mountain and lie in wait for them there..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? na. A Merry Jest of a Thief dccccxl.Then he sent for his daughter, whose name was
Jemreh, and when she came, he said to her, 'Harkye, Jemreh! Know that I am going to [meet] the clans of Es Shisban and Queen Kemeriyeh and the kings of the Jinn. If I
am vouchsafed the victory over them, to Allah be the praise and thou shall have of me largesse; but, if thou see or hear that I am worsted and any come to thee with news
of me [to this effect], hasten to slay Tuhfeh, so she may fall neither to me nor to them.' Then he took leave of her and mounted, saying, 'When this cometh about, pass over
to the Crescent Mountain and take up thine abode there, and await what shall befall me and what I shall say to thee.' And Jemreh answered with 'Hearkening and
obedience.'.? ? ? ? ? b. The Falcon and the Birds clii.? ? ? ? ? His sides the tamarisk's slenderness deride, so lithe they are, Whence for conceit in his own charms still
drunken doth he fare..? ? ? ? ? The Lord's alternatives are these, wherewith He's wont The needy wretch to ply and those in sore duresse..Some misconception seems to
exist as to the story of Seif dhoul Yezen, a fragment of which was translated by Dr. Habicht and included, with a number of tales from the Breslau Text, in the fourteenth Vol.
of the extraordinary gallimaufry published by him in 1824-5 as a complete translation of the 1001 Nights (224) and it has, under the mistaken impression that this long but
interesting Romance forms part of the Book of the Thousand Nights and One Night, been suggested that a complete translation of it should be included in the present
publication. The Romance in question does not, however, in any way, belong to my original and forms no part of the Breslau Text, as will be at once apparent from an
examination of the Table of Contents of the latter (see post, p. 261), by which all the Nights are accounted for. Dr. Habicht himself tells us, in his preface to the first Vol. of
the Arabic Text, that he found the fragment (undivided into Nights) at the end of the fifth Volume of his MS., into which other detached tales, having no connection with the
Nights, appear to have also found their way. This being the case, it is evident that the Romance of Seif dhoul Yezen in no way comes within the scope of the present work
and would (apart from the fact that its length would far overpass my limits) be a manifestly improper addition to it. It is, however, possible that, should I come across a
suitable text of the work, I may make it the subject of a separate publication; but this is, of course, a matter for future consideration..86. Omar ben el Khettab and the Young
Bedouin cccxcv.Accordingly, he made a banquet, and stationing himself in the man's way, invited him and carried him to his house, where they sat down and ate and drank
and abode in discourse. Presently, the young man said to the other, 'I hear that thou hast with thee a slave-girl, whom thou desirest to sell.' And he answered, saying, 'By
Allah, O my lord, I have no mind to sell her!' Quoth the youth, 'I hear that she cost thee a thousand dinars, and I will give thee six hundred, to boot.' And the other said, 'I sell
her to thee [at that price].' So they fetched notaries, who drew up the contract of sale, and the young man counted out to the girl's master half the purchase money, saying,
'Let her be with thee till I complete to thee the rest of the price and take my slave-girl.' The other consented to this and took of him a bond for the rest of the money, and the
girl abode with her master, on deposit..? ? ? ? ? m. The Goldsmith and the Cashmere Singing- girl dlxxxvi.?STORY OF THE RICH MAN WHO GAVE HIS FAIR
DAUGHTER IN MARRIAGE TO THE POOR OLD MAN..141. Haroun er Reshid and the Arab Girl dclxxxv.Meanwhile, the news spread abroad that Bihzad, son of the king,
was lost, whereupon his father sent letters in quest of him [to all the kings and amongst others to him with whom he was imprisoned]. When the letter reached the latter, he
praised God the Most High for that he had not anydele hastened in Bihzad's affair and letting bring him before himself, said to him, 'Art thou minded to destroy thyself?'
Quoth Bihzad, '[I did this] for fear of reproach;' and the king said, 'An thou fear reproach, thou shouldst not practise haste [in that thou dost]; knowest thou not that the fruit of
haste is repentance? If we had hasted, we also, like unto thee, we had repented.'.STORY OF THE PIOUS WOMAN ACCUSED OF LEWDNESS..33. Ali the Persian and the
Kurd Sharper ccxciv.When El Abbas had made an end of his verses, his father said to him, "I seek refuge for thee with God, O my son! Hast thou any want unto which thou
availest not, so I may endeavour for thee therein and lavish my treasures in quest thereof?" "O father mine," answered El Abbas, "I have, indeed, an urgent want, on
account whereof I came forth of my native land and left my people and my home and exposed myself to perils and stresses and became an exile from my country, and I
trust in God that it may be accomplished by thine august endeavour." "And what is thy want?" asked the king. Quoth El Abbas, "I would have thee go and demand me in
marriage Mariyeh, daughter of the King of Baghdad, for that my heart is distraught with love of her." And he recounted to his father his story from first to last..Fourteenth
Officer's Story, The, ii. 183..110. King Shah Bekhi and his Vizier Er Rehwan dccclxxxv.When she had made an end of her song, Sherareh was moved to exceeding delight
and drinking off her cup, said to her, 'Well done, O gift of hearts!' Then she ordered her an hundred dresses of brocade and an hundred thousand dinars and passed the
cup to Queen Wekhimeh. Now she had in her hand somewhat of blood-red anemone; so she took the cup from her sister and turning to Tuhfeh, said to her, 'O Tuhfeh, sing
to me on this.' Quoth she, 'I hear and obey,' and improvised the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? My transports I conceal for fear of those thereon that spy; Yet down my cheeks
the tears course still and still my case bewray..When it was eventide, the king caused avoid his sitting chamber and summoned the vizier, who presented himself and
making his obeisance to the king, kissed the earth before him and bespoke him as follows:.The old man took the casting-bottle from the Jew and going up to Noureddin and
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the damsel, sprinkled their faces, whereupon they came to themselves and fell to relating to each other that which they had suffered, since their separation, for the anguish
of severance. Moreover, Noureddin acquainted Sitt el Milah with that which he had endured from the folk who would have slain him and made away with him; and she said
to him, "O my lord, let us presently give over this talk and praise God for reunion of loves, and all this shall cease from us." Then she gave him the cup and he said, "By
Allah, I will nowise drink it, whilst I am in this plight!" So she drank it off before him and taking the lute, swept the strings and sang the following verses:.Arab of the Benou
Tai, En Numan and the, i. 203..Cook, The Lackpenny and the, i. 9..3. The Porter and the Three Ladies of Baghdad xxviii.? ? ? ? ? f. The Sixth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor
cclxvi.? ? ? ? ? I am a man in whom good faith's a natural attribute; The deeds of every upright man should with his speech agree..67. The Khalif El Hakim and the
Merchant dcliii.When the evening came, the king bade fetch the vizier; so he presented himself before him and the king bade him tell the [promised] story. So he said,
"Hearkening and obedience. Know, O king (but God alone knoweth His secret purpose and is versed in all that is past and was foredone among bygone peoples), that.The
crown of the flow'rets am I, in the chamber of wine, And Allah makes mention of me 'mongst the pleasures divine; Yea, ease and sweet basil and peace, the righteous are
told, In Eternity's Garden of sweets shall to bless them combine. (223) Where, then, is the worth that in aught with my worth can compare And where is the rank in men's
eyes can be likened to mine?.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? Behold, my loved ones all are ta'en from me away..23. Er Reshid and the Woman of the Barmecides ccccxxxiv.Then said
she, "O king, comest thou to a [watering-]place whereat thy dog hath drunken and wilt thou drink thereof?" The king was abashed at her and at her words and went out from
her, but forgot his sandal in the house..Then he arose and going in to his daughter, found her mother with her; so he set out to them the case and Mariyeh said, "O father
mine, my wish is subject unto (122) thy commandment and my will ensueth thy will; so whatsoever thou choosest, I am still obedient unto thee and under thy dominion."
Therewithal the King knew that Mariyeh inclined unto El Abbas; so he returned forthright to King El Aziz and said to him, "May God amend the King! Verily, the occasion is
accomplished and there is no opposition unto that which thou commandest" Quoth El Aziz, "By God's leave are occasions accomplished. How deemest thou, O King, of
fetching El Abbas and drawing up the contract of marriage between Mariyeh and him?" And Ins ben Cais answered, saying, "Thine be it to decide.".? ? ? ? ? c. The Third
Old Man's Story ii.? ? ? ? ? Favour or flout me, still my soul shall be Thy ransom, in contentment or despite..So Iblis the Accursed drank and said, 'Well done, O desire of
hearts! but thou owest me yet another song.' Then he filled the cup and signed to her to sing. Quoth she, 'Hearkening and obedience,' and sang the following verses:.? ? ?
? ? a. The Ox and the Ass.? ? ? ? ? How long, O Fate, wilt thou oppress and baffle me?.? ? ? ? ? Were I cut off, beloved, from hope of thy return, Slumber, indeed, for ever
my wakeful lids would flee..There was once, of old days and in bygone ages and times, a king of the kings of the Persians, who was passionately addicted to the love of
women. His courtiers bespoke him of the wife of a chamberlain of his chamberlains, for that she was endowed with beauty and loveliness and perfection, and this prompted
him to go in to her. When she saw him, she knew him and said to him, 'What prompteth the king unto this that he doth?' And he answered, saying, 'Verily, I yearn after thee
with an exceeding yearning and needs must I enjoy thy favours.' And he gave her of wealth that after the like whereof women hanker; but she said, 'I cannot do that whereof
the king speaketh, for fear of my husband.' And she refused herself to him with the most rigorous of refusals and would not do his desire. So the king went out, full of wrath,
and forgot his girdle in the place..Then the Khalif went in to the Lady Zubeideh, pale with anger, and she noted this in him and said to him, "How cometh it that I see the
Commander of the Faithful changed of colour?" "O daughter of my uncle," answered he, "I have a beautiful slave-girl, who reciteth verses and telleth stories, and she hath
taken my whole heart; but she loveth other than I and avoucheth that she loveth her [former] master; wherefore I have sworn a great oath that, if she come again to my
sitting-chamber and sing for other than I, I will assuredly take a span from her highest part." (21)Quoth Zubeideh, "Let the Commander of the Faithful favour me with her
presence, so I may look on her and hear her singing." So he bade fetch her and she came, whereupon the Lady Zubeideh withdrew behind the curtain, whereas she saw
her not, and Er Reshid said to her, "Sing to us." So she took the lute and tuning it, sang the following verses:.Then she wept till her voice rose high and her lamentation was
discovered [to those without]; after which she again began to drink and plying the old man with wine, sang the following verses:.The Seventh Day..113. The Angel of Death
with the Proud King and the Devout Man cccclxii.When the prince saw her in this plight, he was as a sleeper awakened and said to her, "What hath befallen thee? Set out to
me thy case." "God on thee," answered she, "nevermore send me to Mariyeh, and do thou protect me, so may God protect thee from the fires of hell!" Then she related to
him that which had bedded her with Mariyeh; which when he heard, there took him the shamefastness of the generous and this was grievous unto him. The love of Mariyeh
fled forth of his heart and he said to the nurse, "How much hadst thou of Mariyeh every month?" "Ten dinars," answered she, and he said, "Be not concerned." Then he put
his hand to his poke and bringing out two hundred dinars, gave them to her and said, "Take this for a whole year's wage and turn not again to serve any one. When the year
is out, I will give thee two years' wage, for that thou hast wearied thyself with us and on account of the cutting off of thy dependence upon Mariyeh.".136. The History ot
Gherib and his Brother Agib dcxxiv.Then the captain looked on her [and she pleased him]; so he took her for himself and she abode with him a whole year, doing her
endeavour in their service. till they became accustomed to her [and felt assured of her]. One night she plied them with drink and they drank [till they became intoxicated];
whereupon she arose and took her clothes and five hundred dinars from the captain; after which she fetched a razor and shaved all their chins. Then she took soot from the
cooking-pots and blackening their faces withal, opened the doors and went out; and when the thieves awoke, they abode confounded and knew that the woman had
practised upon them.'"'.As for the princess Mariyeh, when she returned to her palace, she bethought herself concerning the affair of El Abbas, repenting her of that which
she had done, and the love of him took root in her heart. So, when the night darkened upon her, she dismissed all her women and bringing out the letters, to wit, those
which El Abbas had written, fell to reading them and weeping. She gave not over weeping her night long, and when she arose in the morning, she called a damsel of her
slave-girls, Shefikeh by name, and said to her, "O damsel, I purpose to discover to thee mine affair, and I charge thee keep my secret; to wit, I would have thee betake
thyself to the house of the nurse, who used to serve me, and fetch her to me, for that I have grave occasion for her.".54. The Poor Man and his Generous Friend cccli.When
the tither heard the old man's speech, he relented towards him and said to him, 'O old man, I make thee a present of that which is due from thee, and do thou cleave to me
and leave me not, so haply I may get of thee profit that shall do away from me my errors and guide me into the way of righteousness.' So the old man followed him, and
there met him another with a load of wood. Quoth the tither to him, 'Pay what is due from thee.' And he answered, 'Have patience with me till to-morrow, for I owe the hire of
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a house, and I will sell another load of wood and pay thee two days' tithe.' But he refused him this and the old man said to him, 'If thou constrain him unto this, thou wilt
enforce him quit thy country, for that he is a stranger here and hath no domicile; and if he remove on account of one dirhem, thou wilt lose [of him] three hundred and
threescore dirhems a year. Thus wilt thou lose the much in keeping the little.' Quoth the tither, 'I give him a dirhem every month to the hire of his lodging.'.? ? ? ? ? Ramazan
in my life ne'er I fasted, nor e'er Have I eaten of flesh, save in public (57) it were..? ? ? ? ? Wind of the East, if thou pass by the land where my loved ones dwell, I pray, The
fullest of greetings bear to them from me, their lover, and say.Disciple's Story, The, i. 283..? ? ? ? ? But for the spying of the eyes [ill-omened,] we had seen Wild cattle's
eyes and antelopes' tresses of sable sheen.
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